Lt. Thomas J. Flanagan, Jr.,
Asst. A. & R. Officer,
Recreation Office Reception Center #1772,
Jefferson Barracks, Missouri.

Dear Lieutement Flanagan:

I am sorry for the delay in replying to your kind letter concerning the scheduling of baseball games this spring.

Our athletic budget is such that we find it necessary to play our games close at home, and do not plan a trip toward St. Louis. If we had the money I assure you it would be a pleasure to play your team.

Thanking you for your thought of us, and with best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, 'Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH